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The first day of the workshop focused on the identity of the second generation, with explanations on the 
meaning of the second generation blessing, the role of parents, matching methods and precautions, and 
internal and external preparation. 
 
On the second day, after lectures on the value and meaning of the blessing, parents and children shared 
their concerns through Hyojeong testimonies. Additionally, educational sessions for blessing preparation 
were held through meetings between parent and child groups. 
 
On the final day, participants shared their experiences, reducing the generational gap. Guidance on 
blessing administration and explanations of the matching process were also provided. 
 
The Polish Family Department expressed their determination to "not miss a single second-generation 
member" and pledged to continuously strive for the victory of Heavenly Parent and True Parents of 
Heaven, Earth and Humankind's VISION 2025. They also showed their willingness to do their best for 
church development through ongoing education. 
 
Some Testimonies from Second Generations 
 
As a second-generation member, it's very reassuring to know that people with such pure hearts are 
supporting our journey. Through the Second Generation Blessing Workshop, I gained confidence that our 
future will surely succeed. 
 
The content of the workshop was beneficial, and I gained a lot in relation to my goals. The atmosphere 
was also very beautiful. It was a good experience. 
 
A Parent's Testimony 
 
The best part of the workshop seemed to be the time to talk about the blessing with our children. Through 
the opportunity to ask questions about matching and blessing, we were able to understand our child's heart 
better. 

 
A Second Generation Blessing Workshop was held in Poland, in the Heavenly Europe and 
Middle East region, from Oct. 11-13, organized by the Family Department. The workshop was 
attended by 46 second-generation members and their parents, with the organizers aiming to 
provide natural opportunities for the second generation to meet under the guidance of leaders and 
parents. This event was designed to encourage participation in the 'Blessing Marriage Ceremony', 
one of the main programs of the 2025 Cheonwon Gung Entrance Ceremony. 

 

 


